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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Craig A. Lewis, Building Department Director 
 
Meeting:  September 22, 2009 
 
Subject: Request of Jeanie Bartz, Property Manager for 

Kingswood Estates to Amend the Park Plan for 
Kingswood Estates Mobile Park Located at 2323 
Bellwood Drive 

 
Item #’s:  H-1 
 
Presenter(s): Craig Lewis, Building Department Director 
 
 

Background  
 

This is a request to modify the park plan for Kingswood Estates Mobile Home Park, to 
allow for the conversion of ten existing manufactured home sites into recreational vehicle 
sites. This park has been in existence for a number of years and is requesting City 
Council approval to modify the park to include 10 recreational vehicle sites. The proposal 
is to convert 10 existing manufactured home sites into recreational vehicle spaces. 
 
Section 21-6 of the Grand Island City Code provides that parks may have spaces for 
recreational vehicles provided that such spaces are identified on the park plan and that 
such spaces do not exceed twenty percent of the total number of spaces provided in the 
park. Any revisions, modifications, or additions to the park plan must be reviewed and 
approved by the City Council. 
 

Discussion 
 
This request is to modify ten existing manufactured home sites, lot numbers 17, 20, 22, 
23, 118, 119, 125, 126, 130, & 131. The modification would allow for recreational 
vehicles to be placed on the sites. The City Code allows for not more than 20 % for the 
spaces in the park to be recreational vehicle sites, with the total spaces provided at 213 
and 20% of that number being 42 the proposal would comply with the maximum number 
allowed in the code.  
 
The City Code section 21-18 allowing recreational vehicle sites requires a minimum of 
1,500 square feet of space for each recreational vehicle site, a minimum site width of 30’, 



a setback between vehicles of 12’, a setback to the site boundary of 5’, and one hard 
surfaced vehicle parking pad of 180 square feet for a passenger vehicle. 
 
Utility services to these proposed sites will be provided with 5 centrally located meters 
billed to the Park. The existing water, sewer and electrical services to the proposed sites 
will need to be modified to accommodate the new use. 
 

Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may: 
 

1. Approve the request. 
2. Disapprove or /Deny the request. 
3. Modify the request  to meet the wishes of the Council 
4. Table the issue 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the request to allow the 
recreational vehicle sites proposed within the existing park. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Move to approve the request to modify the park plan as presented for Kingswood Estates 
Mobile Home Park with the condition that required improvements be completed within 
180 days. 
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